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 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  
 
Willoughby City Council Book Launch  
This year we have had our Year 5 students participate in the Willoughby City Council ‘Our Local 
Wildlife’ short story competition.  Belle R, Trinity S, Zac B and Luke M had their stories chosen to be 
published in the book!  
 
Last Thursday our published MPS authors were invited to attend the book launch at The Concourse, 
where each of them received a certificate, prize and copies of the book. Belle was chosen to read 
her story aloud to all the invited guests! A big congratulations to our authors!  
 
                                      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Reminder of dates for your diary 
Term 4 is a busy term with lots of events. Don’t forget to lock in some dates…  
 

 MPS Carols event organised by our P&C for Saturday 7 December from 3:30pm.  

 Our parent helper’s morning tea for Tuesday 3 December. Invitations will be coming home next 
week.  

 Reports will be coming home on Friday 13 December.   

 Our annual Fun Day for students will be on Monday 16 December. 

 Holiday uniform shop opening dates are also in this newsletter.   
Keep referring to School Stream for updates and information.  
 
Staffing changes 
In recent weeks we have had two ads for staff recruitment. A library position and a Learning and 
Support Teacher (LaST) position. A big congratulations to Dana Duveck-Steele who was our 
successful library candidate and Liz Raynor who is our new LaST. Both positions officially start in 
January 2020.  
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Returning late or leaving MPS? 
If your family will be taking extended holidays over the December/January break and your child will 
be returning later than January 29 2020, can you please fill in the form attached to this newsletter 
with your proposed date of return. It is important that we have documentation to prove that you are 
returning for official records. If you are not returning can you please also fill in this form so we have 
a better chance of correctly forming 2020 classes.  
 
CAROLINE ALFORD 

PRINCIPAL  

 

 

OFFICE NEWS 
 

KINDERGARTEN 2020:  If there are any siblings who have not enrolled for Kindergarten next year, 
please could you complete an Enrolment form and bring to the office with all the supporting 
documentation. Enrolment forms are available from the school office or on the school website  
https://mowbray-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html 
 

OFFICE HOURS:  The office is open from 8.30am to 3.30pm and if you need to contact the school 

please do so during those hours.  When contacting the office about your child by email please ensure 

that you state your child’s name and class so the matter can be dealt with quickly and forwarded to 

the correct person, if necessary. 

 

  Please return any Book Club orders to the office by Friday 22 November. 

Please make sure the envelope is clearly labelled. 

 

BORROWED CLOTHES:  If your child has recently borrowed an item of clothing from the office 

please could you wash and return them. A number of items were borrowed last week due to Swim 

School. 

 
SUE LEECE 
ADMIN MANAGER 
 

 

LIBRARY NEWS 
 

PLEASE RETURN YOUR LIBRARY BOOKS 

Please could all students have a hunt at home and return all their school library 

books to the library as soon as possible. Note there is no more borrowing for 

the rest of the year, just returning!   

DANA DUVECK-STEELE 

TEACHER LIBRARIAN 

https://mowbray-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html
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TERM 4 – DATES TO REMEMBER  

            
WEEK 6 

Wednesday 20 
November 

Swim School – 3-6 
 
String Ensemble Recital – 4-7pm 
 

Thursday 21 November Swim School – 3-6 
 
Gen Ready – Year 6 
 
Band Showcase Evening – 5-7pm 
 

Friday 22 November Swim School – 3-6 

 
 
WEEK 7 

Tuesday 26 November K-2 Assembly – 2.30pm – 
presented by 2B 
 

Thursday 28 November Years 5 & 6 – Surf Ed at Long Reef 
Beach 

Friday 29 November Years 3 & 4 – Just Like You 
incursion 

 
 
WEEK 8 

Wednesday 4 December Years 3 & 4 – Just Like You 
incursion 

Thursday 5 December Year 6 Mini Fete 

Saturday 7 December Carols 2019 P&C Event - 3.30pm to 
7.30pm 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS to the following 
students who will receive their Awards at 
the following Assemblies: 
 
K-2 Assembly at 2.30pm on Tuesday, 26 
November (Week 7): 
 
Gold Awards 

KT Riyaan S, Christopher M, Jacob DL 

KL Alexandra S, Emily S, Ahana N 

KF Joshua H, Aaliyah V, Jasmine R, Arshan M, 
Charles H 
 

KC Yuki P, Michael K 

KS Felix W, Adelaide C 

KN Matilda G, Robin L 

1HP Stella Z 

1BH Ethan V, Jaden H 

1C Alexander N, Tom H, Davinya N 

1N Anya D 

1/2L Imogen W, Archer B 

2B Eva P, Ofer FP 

2S Yuta S, Hirbod B 

2F Thomas R 

Week 9 Assembly – Presentation Days 
 
Tues 10 December 
  - Year 1 & 2 – 9.30am-11am 
  - Kindergarten – 2pm-3pm 
 
Wed 11 December 
  - Years 3-4 – 9.30-11am 
  - Years 5-6 – 11.45am-12.45pm 
 
Week 10 Assembly – Wed 18 December 
Year 6 Final Assembly – 2pm-3pm 
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NETBALL 2020 

 

Attention Parents who have children turning 8 or 9 in 2020: 

 

Chatswood Rangers Netball has collaborated with Mowbray PS to offer NetSetGo Netball again in 

2020. 

This year we trialled an MPS only team and the girls involved had a great season (and are very keen 

to play again). NetSetGo is an adjusted rules version of netball designed to help the girls learn the 

rules and transition into standard rules netball. The kids learn all positions and game time is shared 

evenly. 

Training is Tuesday afternoons 3:30-4:30pm at the MPS basketball/netball courts. Training starts in 

February and the games start in April on Sunday mornings at Bicentennial Reserve Sealed Courts 

(Willoughby). 

 

If you are interested please email me on hayleydriscoll@gmail.com. I can give you all the details on 

how to register with the club. We typically register in January to take advantage of the $100 active 

kids voucher. 

 

We look forward to another wonderful netball season in 2020. 

 

 

 

  

mailto:hayleydriscoll@gmail.com
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Register now - https://portal.msmusic.com.au/mowbraypsstrings 

https://portal.msmusic.com.au/mowbraypsstrings
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